Otterham Parish Council
Minutes of meeting held on 11/5/16 at 1930 in Otterham and St Juliot Hall

1/16  Clerk: John Conway was unanimously appointed
2/16 Present: Cllrs R Lintell, P Windley, S Windley, K Horwell and T Northcott
3/16 Apologies: None, all present

4/16 Election of Chairman: Cllr R Lintell was unanimously elected having been proposed by Cllr S Windley and seconded by Cllr Horwell
5/16 Election of Vice Chairman: Cllr K Horwell was unanimously elected having been proposed by Cllr P Windley and seconded by Cllr T Northcott

6/16 Minutes of meeting held 11th May 2016 were agreed. It was noted that Cllr Windley did not receive a copy of the clerk advertisement and could not advertise the post locally.

7/16 Finance; a) cheques for payment approved





L Packer salary £1000 chq no 227





AON Insurance £225.70 chq 228





L Packer reimbursed expenses £53.64 chq 229





CALC subscription £106.32 chq 230





Otterham Village Hall £100 chq 231



      b) Cashbook for 2015-16 was approved


      c) It was agreed to amend bank account details to delete L Packer and replace with J Conway and use his address.

      d) The annual governance statement was approved and signed 
      e)  Ken Abraham to be asked to do the internal audit.

                                                                                                                                                                                                                        8/16 Planning;  PA16/00443 Tregeen Davidstow. Though just outside our Parish it was agreed to lodge an objection against this application as it would have a detrimental affect on the lives of our residents. The plan is for a back up generating station consisting of 40 diesel generators. Objection to include reference to air and noise pollution. It was agreed to obtain a specialist report and for the council to meet its cost.


9/16 Reports  a) Broadband – – It was stated that Super Fast Fibre Broadband is not now going to be made available for Otterham Exchange only telephone lines, which encompass many of the older telephone lines to businesses and properties to the South of the A39, which many parishioners report to be extremely problematic and unreliable for existing ADSL broadband provision -  Clerk to pursue with Cornwall Development Company (Cornwall Superfast Broadband Project), and BT
                        b) Highways – Concerns were raised regarding wear on white lines at Caroe Cross on the Otterham to Cockport road, the surface of that road and the pothole outside the hall.
10/16 The Clerk was tasked with purchasing a bunch of flowers and thanking Mrs Packer for her work as Clerk

11/16 Meeting closed at 2145
